Minutes of the normal meeting of Templeton Community Council
Held on 21st March 2024
Present: Cllrs Jason Jennings (Chair), Barbara Priest, Kathrin Williams, Liz Burns, Jane Ashbridge, Peter Morgan, Mark Simpkins, , Elwyn Morse. In addition 2 representatives from FOTS were present and spoke with the Council.
Cllr Jennings welcomed everyone to the meeting.
1) To accept apologies for absence.  There were no apologies received.

2) To disclose personal and prejudicial interests in the items listed below.  There were no interests declared.

3) Questions from members of the public regarding items on the agenda not otherwise being covered. There were no questions received in this category. 

4) To sign the minutes of the previous meeting. The minutes of the meetings on 15th February 2024 had been previously circulated. They were agreed as correct, and were duly signed by the Chairman.

5) To report on matters arising from previous minutes and decide further action as required:

At this point in the meeting Standing Orders were suspended to enable the representatives from Friends of Templeton School to raise various issues, and for them to be discussed with Cllrs. Issues raised included cars speeding directly outside the school; increasing community events and co-ordinating community involvement; dog fouling in the village. They then left and the meeting resumed as normal under Standing Orders.

Bus stop renovation project. The Council had some proposed heads of terms for leasing the bus shelter from PCC for just under 7 years – this would enable them to carry out the grant funded work.  One correction was requested to the stated location, and the Clerk asked to clarify legal costs.

6) New items of business:
Templeton/Tavernspite School Federation- vacancy for new additional governor – request for a nomination by 9-4-24.  This was discussed, but no names to put forward were forthcoming. The Clerk would pass that on. 

FOTS discussion. After the discussion with FOTS representatives earlier in the meeting, the following was formally agreed: Speeding is a concern and the Council agrees to work with FOTS on this matter. In addition contact details of GoSafe would be passed on to FOTS. The Council agreed communication between the various groups is important, and is very happy to work with FOTS. Whilst the Council do not put many events on themselves, they would encourage and support the use of Templeton Hall for community events, which could include bar provision. The Council was also concerned about the prevalence of dog waste in the village, and encouraged people to report it to the environmental crime team that now operated in Pembrokeshire. The Council also agreed in principle to pay for some signs designed by the children for the area about speeding and/or dog waste.

Independent Remuneration Panel for Wales annual report. The information on this had been previously circulated. The Council noted the mandatory allowances, and made no change to their previously agreed remuneration practices.

Land Registry lease re-signing. This would be done in the April meeting. 

Play Park trim trail. The rotten play item had been removed – it was agreed cutting the uprights down to ground level should be done for safety. 

One Voice Wales membership for 2024-25. The Council noted the offer of half price membership  but chose to not take up this offer. 
 
7) Items of correspondence
· Notice of firing – Templeton Airfield. This had been previously noted.
· One Voice Wales training. This was noted.
· Voter ID information. This was noted.

8) County Councillor’s report. Cllr Morse stated that the car had been moved from the car park after contact with the owner.  

9) Financial statement and bank reconciliation – Council main and reserve accounts. 
Bank statement for main account  £21, 560.46 as at 15th March  2024
Reserves account £0.60 as at 15th March 2024. 
Income banked, payments made and income received as per provided bank reconciliation.
Income received:	£0.00
Current/anticipated invoices acknowledged/agreed:    
				Caretaker – salary for March
				HMRC – tax for March
				Clerk – salary and expenses for March
				Promow – 4th quarter grass cutting contracted - £777.50
				PAVS membership - £30.00 – annual direct debit
				Audit Wales – invoice for 2021-22 audit - £404.00
				Premises licence - £180.00
				Pembs Fire and Safety Ltd – fire extinguishers - £82.20
				

The above expenditure was unanimously agreed. It was also agreed to partially fund the use of the Hall in early April by Templetots.
10) Planning. 

     23/0911/PA.  Existing disused barn to be converted to provide a two bedroomed dwelling. 
    Upper Mounton Farm, Molleston. SA67 8DA. Application received 14-02-2024 There 
    were no objections.

    23/0947/PA. Extension to rear and side (partly retrospect) and creation of new entrance. 
    Barn Court, Templeton. SA67 8SL. Application received 21-2-2024. There were no 
   objections.

   23/0762/PA. Variation of condition 3 (surface water disposal) of planning permission 
   23/0388/PA (Change of  use from a guest house to a children's care home. Creation of new 
[bookmark: _GoBack]   link between main house and annex and associated works). Cross Villa, Templeton. SA67 
   8SL. Application received 15-1-2024. Application  conditionally approved 29-2-2024.


11) Councillors’ reports and matters for next meeting. 

It was noted that the Hall’s memorial clock mechanism was being fixed that evening. 

It was suggested that a limited supply of black bags be available for Hall users to encourage them to take away rubbish. 

The Council noted that the drainage issue in West Lane had been resolved, which made using that route for walking far more pleasant.

It was suggested that a reminder be put on Facebook that fly tipping of garden waste in public areas such as the Village Green should not be done, and would be reported to the environmental crime section of Pembrokeshire County Council.  

12) Next meeting. 
The next normal meeting was agreed to take place on Thursday 18th April 2024 starting at 7.30pm. 

Cllr Jennings then thanked everyone for attending the meeting. 

There being no further business, the meeting closed at 9.20pm.
